
Hello Sam, 
You cannot include the public highway in the layout plan as it is not part of the premises. 
You can make a separate application for a pavement licence to place tables and chairs on the 
pavement but this means there must be at least 2m that is kept free for pedestrian flow.  
 
I take it the area will just be used for consumption of alcohol by customers and no actual sales will 
be taking place in this area? 
 
Regards 
Daliah Barrett 
 
From: Sam Moss <  
Sent: 02 November 2021 16:32 
To: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk>; Robertson Duncan 
<Duncan.Robertson@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Application for a Premises Licence- The Winchester Hall Tavern, 206 Archway Road, 
Hornsey, London, N6 5BA (WK/517099) 
 
Hello Daliah, 
 
I believe it is public highway and will therefore require a separate application. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Sam. 
 
From: Barrett Daliah <Daliah.Barrett@haringey.gov.uk> On Behalf Of Licensing 
Sent: 02 November 2021 16:14 
To: Sam Moss <sam@northernunionpubs.co.uk>; Robertson Duncan 
<Duncan.Robertson@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: Application for a Premises Licence- The Winchester Hall Tavern, 206 Archway Road, 
Hornsey, London, N6 5BA (WK/517099) 
 
HI Sam 
Please clarify if that external front seating area is on private land or the public highway? 
Regards 
Daliah Barrett  
Licensing Team Leader  
 
Get Outlook for Android 

 
From: Sam Moss <  
Sent: Tuesday, November 2, 2021 3:50:29 PM 
To: Robertson Duncan <Duncan.Robertson@haringey.gov.uk> 
Cc: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Application for a Premises Licence- The Winchester Hall Tavern, 206 Archway Road, 
Hornsey, London, N6 5BA (WK/517099)  
  
Good afternoon Duncan, 
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Unfortunately planning permission was passed some years ago to allow the conversion of what had 
been the pub’s garden into residential accommodation. 
  
Therefore the only area now suitable for smokers is to the front of the pub where we have shown 
tables and chairs (as per the attached plan). 
  
We haven’t yet submitted a food business registration form but I will do that online. 
  
My mobile is if you need to speak with me about any of the above. 
  
Best wishes, 
 
Sam. 
  
From: Robertson Duncan <Duncan.Robertson@haringey.gov.uk>  
Sent: 02 November 2021 11:23 
To: Sam Moss <  
Cc: Licensing <Licensing.Licensing@haringey.gov.uk> 
Subject: Application for a Premises Licence- The Winchester Hall Tavern, 206 Archway Road, 
Hornsey, London, N6 5BA (WK/517099) 
  
Sam 
  
Application for a Premises Licence- The Winchester Hall Tavern, 206 Archway Road, Hornsey, 
London, N6 5BA  (WK/517099) 
  
I have been asked to comment on the above licensing application. 
  
The ground floor plan which shows the external walls and also the licensable area (within a red lined 
area) does not seem to include a smoking shelter. 
  
Could you tell me where the smoking area is to be, please, in relation to the plan I have with the 
application.?  You can also send me a photo or sketch, if one is available. 
  
Also, can you confirm if Northern Union Pubs has submitted a food business registration form, 
yet?  If not, this can be done via our website. If you put ‘register’ into the search box, it will bring up 
‘register a food business’ which you can click on. 
  
Thank you in advance. 
  
Duncan 
  
  
Duncan Robertson MCIEH 
Environmental Health Practitioner 
Commercial Environmental Health and Trading Standards 
  
Haringey Council   
1st Floor North River Park House, 225 High Road, London, N22 8HQ 
T. 020 8489 4841 
M. 0781 466 9144 
E. duncan.robertson@haringey.gov.uk 
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Please consider the environment before printing this email. 

If you need to report something please log it here: Report It 

If you have a new Service request, use our Online Service: Contact Frontline 

Why wait when you can do it online? 
  
  

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential, may be subject to legal privilege 

and are intended only for the person(s) or organisation(s) to whom this email is addressed. 

Any unauthorised use, retention, distribution, copying or disclosure is strictly prohibited. If 

you have received this email in error, please notify the system administrator at Haringey 

Council immediately and delete this e-mail from your system. Although this e-mail and any 

attachments are believed to be free of any virus or other defect which might affect any 

computer or system into which they are received and opened, it is the responsibility of the 

recipient to ensure they are virus free and no responsibility is accepted for any loss or damage 

from receipt or use thereof. All communications sent to or from external third party 

organisations may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant 

legislation. 
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